
                   Report of the Boys' Work Secretary 
                               to 
                   The Board of Trustees, Sept. 20, 1915 

   
     The work of the summer has been interesting as usual and gratifying in more 
ways than one.   The summer being a rainy one made the Building more than ever 
necessary.  

     698 Members September 1.   822 books were issues during July and August. 
1010 boys attended the various Bible Classes during the two months.   Baths and 
Gym attendance averaged over 1500 each month.   Membership earnings to 
September 1, $571.70 - $130.00 ahead of last year.   144 boys attended camp.  

     The spirit demonstrated throughout the camp will mean much for the entire 
work and will without doubt prove lasting.   This speaks much for the splendid 
location and the permanent equipment already developed.   More of permanent 
value can be accomplished with a week in camp with a boy than months of casual 
contact.  

     We were successful in securing Mr. S. C. Britton as Boys' Physical Director 
who began his work September 1.  

     Our Department Annual has been prepared and will be out next week.   The 
work is opening up splendidly and from all indications this year ought to 
break all records.  

   

                            Respectfully submitted,  

   

                                     ___________________________ 
                                       Boys' Work Secretary.  


